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Attendees (24):  

Name Agency Name Agency 

Kelly Bredeson Adrian Public Schools Head Start Cody Waters Boys & Girls Club of Lenawee 

Julianna Moore Care Pregnancy Center of 

Lenawee  

Sue Lewis Catholic Charities of Jackson, 

Hillsdale & Lenawee Counties 

Brian Elliot disAbility Connections Inc.  Jennifer Ferrari Family Medical Center of MI 

Jennifer Durell Interconnections Drop-In Center Cari Rebottaro Lenawee Department on Aging 

Monica Hunt Lenawee County Health 

Department 

Becky Selenko  Lenawee County Health Department 

Madeline 

DeMarco 

Lenawee County Mental Health 

Authority 

Jackie Bradley Lenawee County Mental Health 

Authority 

Vickie Pfeifer Michigan State University 

Extension 

Frank Nagle  ProMedica  

Martha York Region 2 Area Agency on Aging Joshua Suire Superior Health Quality Alliance  

Thome PACE Laura Covey Laura Schultz 

Pipis 

United Way Monroe & Lenawee 

Counties 

Beth Deakins YMCA of Lenawee County Kara 

Dominique  

Lenawee Medical Facility  

Dr. Bill Doherty Doherty Dentistry  Todd 

Ashworth 

Lenawee County Health Department  

Adrianna Lewis Intern – United Way of Monroe & 

Lenawee Counties  

Unknown 

caller 

***-***-0432 

 

Frank Nagle called the meeting to order at 8:02 a.m. 

 

Agenda:  Motion: SL; Support: LC – motion carries to approve agenda as presented.  

Minutes: Motion: BD;  Support: BE – motion carries to approve minutes as presented.  

 

Leadership Updates 
 

Inspiration & Appreciation: 

- “As you navigate through the rest of your life, be open to collaboration. Find a group of people who 

challenge and inspire you, spend a lot of time with them, and it will change your life.” – Amy Poehler  

- Appreciation:  

o Vickie Pfeifer expressed appreciation for the WIC Open House event that took place recently. It 

was a great event, and you could feel the excitement to be serving people in person again.  

o Laura Schultz Pipis expressed appreciation for all the ongoing efforts to support residents of 

Riverview Terrace. Such strong collaboration took place at a moment’s notice to provide people 

with the best resources possible. It took tireless effort from everyone involved to do the best that 

could be done.  

- Please submit quotes of inspiration or notes of appreciation please send to frank.nagle@promedica.org 

by the 4th Friday of each month.  

 

COVID-19: 

- As of December 2022, Lenawee County had 30,256 positive cumulative cases: 

mailto:frank.nagle@promedica.org
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o 94 total active cases 

o 29,806 discontinued from isolation and improving 

o 356 deaths 

o 54.4% fully vaccinated 

o 70% is vaccination rate goal 

 

- Monica Hunt, Lenawee County Health Department provides an update that it is flu season and there are 

more cases of people having the flu with COVID. There has been an increase in COVID following the 

holidays & New Year and an increase in GI.  

- Lenawee County Health Department continues to offer the new COVID booster by appointment. To 

schedule, please call 517-264-5226 and select option 2.  
 

Collective Impact Core – Trauma & Resilience Common Agenda 

 

- 6 Guiding Principles of Trauma-Informed Care were reviewed from July to December 2022. Each 

month, participants shared examples of how they or their organization has embraced a guiding principle 

in their day to day. A summary of all guiding principles and examples was compiled into a Word 

document and shared with participants.  

- The Collective Impact Core has created a temperature check survey related to the Lenawee Health 

Network’s progress in embracing and integrating these guiding principles into practice. The CIC is 

asking participants to complete a survey via electronically or paper form to provide feedback. Please 

email or mail all paper surveys to Frank.Nagle@ProMedica.org.  

o Temperature Check Survey -> https://forms.gle/YuoAYxbNm8gMqXfL7 

  

CHIP Strategy & Collaborations 
Agency Spotlight Presentation:  

- Care Pregnancy of Lenawee shared that their organization was awarded a grant to implement the 

Raising Highly Capable Kids, evidence-based, curriculum. Their organization is hosting a lunch for 

organizations to learn more about the 13-week multi-lingual program, which is proven to increase 

engagement, childhood resilience and school achievement. 

- The event takes place Wednesday January 18, 2023, from 12-1:30 pm with lunch provided. Please 

RSVP to rmeeks@cpclenawee.com or call 517-263-5701. 

- Flyers with more information are send to the LHN email listing.  

 

January Advocacy Months: 

- National Radon Action Month 

- National Blood Donor Month 

- National Cervical Health Month 

- National Birth Defects Prevention Month  

- National Glaucoma Awareness Month 

 

Agency Updates & Emerging Issues 

 
Jennifer Ferrari – Family Medical Center of Michigan provided the following update(s): 

mailto:Frank.Nagle@ProMedica.org
https://secure-web.cisco.com/1SgdqZAEQMJ3uSdNgbUTT-bmd9lOUkvCMsglil5AtL74sq5rR-OuewArLIsG1TNt4zhONM5ZcHIDYhVYd0sUL5KCyUd66pKo9zzVfwdNiXUpHXYodagetKeuADEVf5U73ZbvQiZ7TWvEEYyeabPY4sSIo0Hg5Z_AX--hZ-C6V4qjR_2jvLG7lshut6vD16N2rvYQsVlrJjhut0vJirAloU0uW1lDXog20WkvHguZ1jBjvg_cPrPu3SBZuc63FT5Ug-bsVSoHOT1Pssm2Fu-Zj68qhIKTPMGwGwi_L1JWGtLgM-c2DJdvw2fCeNfpyUgIBoXsazLtXnU4Cr67hPtQTvg/https%3A%2F%2Fforms.gle%2FYuoAYxbNm8gMqXfL7
mailto:rmeeks@cpclenawee.com
https://www.epa.gov/radon/national-radon-action-month-information
https://www.aabb.org/for-donors-patients/national-blood-donor-month
https://www.nfid.org/tag/cervical-cancer-awareness-month/
https://www.cdc.gov/ncbddd/birthdefects/awareness-month/index.html
https://glaucoma.org/january-is-glaucoma-awareness-month/
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- Family Medical Center of Michigan is opening a new pharmacy at their location in Temperance, 

Michigan.  

- Their Adrian location is offering a “Tree of Warmth” that has winter hats, gloves and similar supplies 

that people access to stay warm.  

 

Laura Schultz Pipis – United Way Monroe & Lenawee Counties provided the following update(s): 

- United Way’s Racial Equity Challenge starts January 16, Martin Luther King Day. You can register for 

the weekly series by emailing lpipis@unitedwaymlc.org  

- January is Human Trafficking Awareness month. The Lenawee Anti-Human Trafficking Coalition has 

posted additional details on its Facebook page -> https://www.facebook.com/LenaweeantiHTCoalition/.  

- Health Check Event will be held on May 4th. Final details pertaining to location and time will be 

provided closer to the event date.  

- Fall Health Check event planning has started.  

  

Jennifer Ferrari – Family Medical Center of Michigan provided the following update(s): 

- National Health Center week is in August. Family Medical Center will be holding an event to distribute 

food and is seeking organizations to partner as vendors distributing information, education materials or 

providing other resources to the community. Please contact Jennifer if interested -> 

jferrari@familymedical.org  

 

Madeline DeMarco – Lenawee Community Mental Health Authority provide the following update(s): 

- Lenawee Human Services Collaborative is starting a new book club to read My Grandmothers Hands. 

This is a book that discusses strategies to address trauma. For more information or to sign up for the 

book club, please contact MDeMarco@LCMHA.org.  

- The Continuum of Care is seeking volunteers for the Point In Time Count happening on January 25, 

2023. Volunteers will go to homeless encampments to get a count of people at each location as part of 

the county’s efforts to assess homelessness. If interested, please contact cannoni@h2lenawee.org.  

 

Martha York – Region 2 Area Agency on Aging provide the following update(s): 

- A Cancer PATH (Personal Action Towards Health) workshop still has spots open.  

- Diabetes & Chronic Pain PATH workshops will be offered in February. For more information about 

these workshops, please contact Martha.York@r2aaa.net.  

 

LHN’s next meeting is scheduled on February 09, 2023, from 8 – 9 am via ZOOM.  

LHN Leadership meeting is TBD. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Frank Nagle, MBA 

Director of Community Impact, Michigan 

Chairperson, Lenawee Health Network 

ProMedica Social Determinants of Health 

Community Relations & Social Investment 
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